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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 26 JANUARY 2022 

 
COUNCILLORS  
 
PRESENT Sabri Ozaydin (Mayor), Christine Hamilton (Deputy Mayor), 

Huseyin Akpinar, Mahmut Aksanoglu, Maria Alexandrou, 
Daniel Anderson, Kate Anolue, Chinelo Anyanwu, Tolga 
Aramaz, Dinah Barry, Ian Barnes, Mahym Bedekova, 
Yasemin Brett, Anne Brown, Alev Cazimoglu, Nesil Caliskan, 
Mustafa Cetinkaya, Katherine Chibah, Lee David-Sanders, 
Birsen Demirel, Chris Dey, Guney Dogan, Elif Erbil, Ergin 
Erbil, Susan Erbil, Peter Fallart (Bush Hill Park), Alessandro 
Georgiou, Margaret Greer, Charith Gunawardena, Ayten 
Guzel, Ahmet Hasan, James Hockney, Stephanos Ioannou, 
Rick Jewell, Saray Karakus, Nneka Keazor, Joanne Laban, 
Dino Lemonides, Tim Leaver, Derek Levy, Mary Maguire, 
Andy Milne, Terence Neville OBE JP, Ayfer Orhan, Lindsay 
Rawlings, Michael Rye OBE, George Savva MBE, Edward 
Smith, Jim Steven, Claire Stewart, Doug Taylor, Andrew 
Thorp, Mahtab Uddin, Glynis Vince and Hass Yusuf 

 
ABSENT Guner Aydin, Sinan Boztas, Clare De Silva, Ergun Eren, 

Achilleas Georgiou, Elaine Hayward, Gina Needs and Ahmet 
Oykener 

1   
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Hayward, Needs, 
Oykener, Aydin, Boztaz, De Silva, Eren and Achilleas Georgiou.  
 
2   
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
No declarations of interest were received.  
 
3   
MOTIONS  
 
Councillor Levy moved the below motion on behalf of Councillor 
Gunawardena who sent apologies to the meeting: 
 
Council notes that:  
• The North London Waste Authority is scheduled to sign a contract with 
Acciona to expand the Edmonton Incinerator on 18th January 2022.  
• A letter addressed to the Chair of the NLWA, was sent by legal firm Richard 
Buxton Solicitors, representing local environmental campaign groups, on 16 
December 2021 (ref: YAA1/1/LPF) and was shared with Enfield councillors. 
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• Important information, regarding the project and the supplier Acciona, that 
can negatively impact social, environmental and economic interests of Enfield 
was included in the letter.  
• An impact assessment of these key issues raised in the letter has not been 
published by Enfield Council.  
• An independent assessment of the expanded incinerator on the wellbeing of 
Enfield residents and environment has not been undertaken or commissioned 
by the Council.  
• Public assurances have not been given that Enfield Council conducted due 
diligence on the financial exposure and risks associated with the planned 
construction of the new incinerator in the borough that commits the council to 
£150-£200m.  
 
Council resolves to:  
• Request the rescheduling of the signing of the contract until Enfield Council 
is able to complete an independent assessment of the expanded incinerator 
and its impact on Enfield.  
• Withdraw support to the signing of the contract between NLWA and Acciona 
on 18 January 2022, to ensure Enfield Council meets its fiduciary duties to 
ratepayers.  
• Request other councils to withdraw their suppport for the project until Enfield 
Council completes its assessment 
 
Following discussion the motion was NOT AGREED. 
 
 
 


